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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

3ÏÌɯ6ÐÛÕÌÚÚ 

 

Bypass Campus (BPC) Rivers Street Campus (RSC) The Coronaca Campus (TCC) 

Contact George 
Martin for more 
information. 



#ÌÊÌÔÉÌÙɯƖƛȮɯƖƔƕƜ    3ÏÌɯ6ÐÛÕÌÚÚ    ɯɯɯɯɯɯɯ×ÈÎÌɯƖ #ÌÊÌÔÉÌÙɯƖƛȮɯƖƔƕƜ    3ÏÌɯ6ÐÛÕÌÚÚ    ɯɯɯɯɯ×ÈÎÌɯƕƙ 

Greetings to the Saints of St. Mark, 
 

    I sat nervously looking at the clock. The old man seemed to be doing something 
but I couldnôt quite see what. It was almost midnight, time to pass out the books. I felt 
a mixture of excitement and expectation as well as uncertainty and apprehension. I 
tried to appear confident but I wasnôt sure I was pulling it off. Finally, he came over 
as the clock began to strike the hour and gave me my book.   
    It was simple enough to look at on the outside with its gilded ñ2019ò on the front, 
but that was not what I was interested in. As I opened it, I saw the first page. It was 
blank. I tried to turn to the last page but it seemed fastened to the back binding. I 
tried to turn to any page but couldnôt. In fact all the other pages after the first seemed 
glued together. I couldnôt see a one. 
    ñExcuse me,ò I said cautiously, ñI think my pages are stuck together.ò ñAnd a-why would ye be  
a-sayinô that?ò the old man asked. ñI . . . uh . . . I canôt seem to turn past the first page,ò I stammered. ñAnd why 
would ye wantinô to be a-lookinô at them?ò the old man replied. ñI donôt know,ò I said sheepishly, ñI guess I just 
kinda wanted to see if I could find out whatô going to happen.ò ñThe only page ye need so to see is right there in 
front of ye,ò he said forcibly, ñitôs the only one ye can a-write on, And so, ye will know, once a page is a-turned, 
thereôs no a-goinô or a turninô it back.ò 
    The blank page seemed to stare up at me, beckoning and inviting. I took the pen in my hand and I started to 
write the first words on the page. I hesitated. Suddenly, it seemed so overwhelming. ñUh, sir,ò I began, ñcould I 
maybe use a pencil instead of a pen? I might make a mistake.ò ñI have no doubt ye will be a-makinô mistakes but 
ye can not be a-usinô any pencil. The page only takes ink.  What a-do, ye a-do. What ye a-write, ye a-write -- 
and ye cannot a-change it.ò 
    I gulped. ñAm I responsible for everything that is written in this book?ò I asked. ñAye, that ye are,ò he replied, 
ñbut you will find at times there are some parts a-written before ye. There, ye will be a-fillinô in the blanks. Other 
times, ye will be a-findinô questions that ye will have to answer.ò 
    ñBut Iôm not sure what Iôm a-writing, I mean, writing?ò I protested, ñhow will I know what to write?ò ñItôs your 
story, man,ò he answered, ñye be a-writinô your story.ò ñOh, then itôs an autobiography,ò I said. ñWell, now,ò the 
old man answered, pausing for a moment, ñthat all depends on what ye a-want the story to be about. Some write 
autobiographies, a-makinô the whole book all about themselves. But the best are biographies, when they tell 
their story within Godôs larger story and are a-written with the help of a Ghost writer.ò ñA ghost writer?ò I said, 
ñyou mean I can get help.ò ñAye, that ye can, always and anytime ye a-ask for it, ñ the old man said, ñGodôs Holy 
Ghost, or Holy Spirit as the new books say, is always there to help ye a-write your story if ye a-let Him. He it is 
who can a-change the verb tense and a-change the plot when ye make mistakes and your story goes a-wry.ò 
    And so I begin to write . . . and so do you. We will fill up this year with the story of our lives, shaping our  
destiny and intersecting with othersô stories. I hope we will write this year tales of worship and prayer, stories of 
family and friends, accounts of helping and serving others. 2019 is now with us.  Moreover, God is with us, so 
that we can write, and live, with confidence as we let Him help us ña-writeò our story.  May this be the best year 
in your story and my story, -- and St. Markôs story, too! 
 

With Joy,  
                                                                              Steve 

Record of Our Faithfulness 

Year-to-Date 

General Fund Balance $241,046.10 

Contributions Year to Date $1,045,674.44 

Expenses Year to Date $987,135.90 

Net $58,538.54 

Obligations Report 

Apportionments  

Budget $123,329.00 

Paid to Date $123,329.00 

Sending Forth  

Original Budget $92,457.00 

Paid to Date $71,533.18 

Meetings this Month 
- Kidsõ World Committee will meet Monday, 
Jan. 7th, at 5:30 PM in the Directorõs  
office.  Please enter through the Kidsõ 
World entrance. 

- The Young at Heart will meet Wednesday,  
Jan. 9th, at 12:00 PM in Founders Hall at 
the Bypass Campus.   

- Servants of St. Mark will meet Sunday, Jan. 
27th, at 2:00 PM in the library.  Please  
enter through the double doors at the end 
of the education wing. 

Food Bank Sunday is  
January 6th Shopping carts are 
placed in the education wing at the 
Bypass Campus.  A collection bin is 
located in the welcome area at 
RSC.  Items can be placed in the 
carts.   

The Pastors and congregation extend 
Christian sympathy to the following  

members of our church family.  
 

¶ Mark Warner and his family on the death 
of his father, Robert Warner, on Dec 9th.  

¶ Cindy Trammell and her family on the 
death of her father, Jimmy Knight, on Dec. 
15th. 

Angel Tree Thank You A BIG thank you 
to all those who supported The United  
Methodist Womenôs mission projects by  
purchasing angels.  You may begin picking 
up your angels after the church service.   

The next copy of The Witness, the 
churchõs monthly newsletter, will 
be mailed on Thursday, Jan. 31st.  
Deadline to submit information 
for the newsletter is Tuesday, 
Jan. 21st.   

Flower Calendar 
The 2019 Flower Calendar is posted on the bulletin 
board by Steveôs office.  If you would like to place 
flowers on a special date, you need to sign up early.  
Make sure to include a phone number or email  
address.  When it is your turn, you will be notified 
early that week as a reminder of the date you chose 
and will be asked for information for the bulletin and 
whether you plan to take your flowers home.   
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There is something in the air! 
 

Mark 2:18-22 (NIV)  
Now Johnôs disciples and the Pharisees were fasting. Some people 
came and asked Jesus, ñHow is it that Johnôs disciples and the disciples 
of the Pharisees are fasting, but yours are not?ò Jesus answered, ñHow 
can the guests of the bridegroom fast while he is with them? They  
cannot, so long as they have him with them. But the time will come 
when the bridegroom will be taken from them, and on that day they 
will fast. ñNo one sews a patch of unshrunk cloth on an old garment. 
Otherwise, the new piece will pull away from the old, making the tear 
worse. 22 And no one pours new wine into old wineskins. Otherwise, 
the wine will burst the skins, and both the wine and the wineskins will 

be ruined. No, they pour new wine into new wineskins.ò 
  
A husband asked his wife, ñWhy do you cut the ends of the roast off before you cook it?ò She said, 
ñBecause my mother did it that way.ò  
 
Curious the husband called his wifeôs mother and asked her the same question. When she gave the 
same identical answer, he called his wifeôs grandmother. The moment the elderly matron heard the 
question she laughed and said, ñ I donôt know why they cut off the ends of the roast, but I did it that 
way because a full roast wouldnôt fit into my pan.ò  
 
This story reminds us that many of the things we do were done to serve a purpose, but over time 
these practices can lose their usefulness. As we come to the start of the New Year it is a good time 
to look at what we are doing and making some adjustments. As we work to have all of our  
campuses coming together with one unifying vision it is a good time think about how and why we 
do things. It takes some insight to recognize when itôs time for innovation and change. Not to 
change just to change but to grow for a purpose. Jesus clearly understood the role of change and 
rebuked those who were unwilling or stood in the way of innovation.  
 
Jesus was an innovator; a change agent or a change maker. We need to be a group willing to realize 
we will have to continue to grow, be innovative to make disciples with-in the church and reach  
individuals and our community around us.  
 
What innovations have been brought to our church? What innovations do you think need to be 
brought to our church? What is keeping us from moving forward with these innovations? Let me 
encourage you to be looking, pondering and praying about how we are carrying out our mission and 
what should our new wineskins look like as we move forward following Jesus so others might 
know Him?   
 
Peace and Happy New Year 
Pastor John 

Copies of the January Birthdays and Anniversaries are located on the 
table outside of the church office at the Bypass Campus,  
on the information stand at the Rivers Street Campus,  

and at The Coronaca Campus. 

Church Council for 2019 
Chairperson:  Brian Waldrep 
Recording Secretary:  Debra Robinson  
Lay Leader for Bypass Campus:  Coleman Robinson 
Lay Leader for Rivers Street Campus:  Robby Lybrand 
Lay Leader for Coronaca Campus:  Tim Keppler 
Finance Chairperson:  April Prince 
Trustee Chairperson:  To be elected by Trustees 
Staff Parish Chairperson:  Jay Adam Pearson 
Church Treasurer:  Frank Hill 
Assistant Church Treasurer: Jim Brown 
Nominations/Lay Leadership Committee Representative: Annette Peksa 
Lay Members to Annual Conference:  Fran Brown, Jim Conley, Fred Latham, Bill Lybrand, Robby 
Lybrand, Bud Search, and Brian Waldrep 
Alternate Lay Members to AC:  Dodie Conley and Cathy Trevino 
Worship Chairperson:  Dean Lollis 
Instruct Chairperson:  Dena Campbell  
Nurture Chairperson:  Ken Campbell 
Growth Chairperson:  Tracey Burke 
Sending Forth Chairperson:  Cathy Trevino and Christy Stevens 
Native American Coordinator: Russell Holley 
UMW President:  To be elected 
UMM President:  To be elected 
UMYF President:  Dylan DeLoach 
Historian:  Ann Staley 
Young at Heart Co-chairs:  To be elected 
Servants of St. Mark Chair:  Toni Ross 
Pastor:  Steve Brown 
Parish Pastor:  John Elmore 
Associate Pastor:  Dan Smyth 
Church Staff:  Ex Officio: 
Julie McLaughlin, Paige Holley, Jennifer Lybrand, Debra Robinson 
Carol Jones (without vote), Sandy Smith (without vote), Matthew Miller (without vote), Susan 
Fennell (without vote), and Kenny Price (without a vote) 
 
 
Church Council Members at Large: 
Class of 2019:  Jonsie Alexander, Miriam Bickerton, Grover Christian, Teresa Christian, Jonathan 
Creswell, Tim Keppler, Tommy Miller, Toby Moore, and Bob Templeton 
Class of 2020:  Hugh Camp, Fred Latham, Dayne Pruitt, and Carolyn Travis 
Class of 2021:  Connie Dalton, Doug Manley, and Tricia McCrea (without a vote) 

Church Council meets  
February, April, June,  
August, October, and  
December in Founders Hall 
at the Bypass Campus.   

Flower Calendar 
The 2019 Flower Calendar is posted on the bulletin board by Steveôs office.  If you would like to place 
flowers on a special date, you need to sign up early.  Make sure to include a phone number or email  
address.  When it is your turn, you will be notified early that week as a reminder of the date you chose 
and will be asked for information for the bulletin and whether you plan to take your flowers home.   


